DESIGN ACCESS STATEMENT 
PROPOSED EXTERNAL INVESTIGATION WORKS @ 
GOODENOUGH COLLEGE, 15, MECKLENBURGH SQUARE, LONDON, WC1N

2AD
Introduction

The purpose of this document is to provide a Design and Access Statement for the external investigation works at 15, Mecklenburgh Square, London, WC1N 2AD.
Site History & Building Fabric
Compiled in accordance with City of Westminster Design and Access Statement Guidance.

Mecklenburgh Square is a terrace of 24 houses forming the east side of Mecklenburgh Square in

Bloomsbury, London. It is notable for the number of historic houses (in a conservation area) that

face directly onto the local botanical gardens. Mecklenburgh Square and its associated properties

are Grade 2* Listed and were constructed in the early 1800’s in a traditional Georgian style.

The properties exterior is a formal composition of 4 storeys, basements and additional rear

elevation extensions. It is our understanding that the ground floor flat extension to the rear of 15

Mecklenburgh Square was constructed approximately 30 years ago. It is currently unclear as to

when (and how) the rear/side extension at 16 Mecklenburgh Square was constructed, however it

can be roughly assumed that it was built around the same time period.

Design Process

Simple “early investigation” works are required to further inspect the dampness problems on the 225mm solid party wall between 15 and 16 Mecklenburgh Square.
Use

The continued and safe use of the demised premises as residential accommodation and protection of the building structure from damp matters.
Scale

Works to be carried externally to the courtyard areas to insect the sub floor void for dampness and party wall structures locally.
Access

Temporary access in the form of a new temporary door with Catnic lintel over will be required to undertake the works in the sub floor void.
Listed Building Impact

Repairs of existing external elements at all levels of the building are proposed and therefore if the works are carried out sensitively and in accordance with any Local Authority guidance then the risk is very low and is in the best interest of the historic property.
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